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Welcome! Are you new?



 From our Pastor 

Dear Friends, 

 

For the next few weeks I wanted to introduce you to the lives of some of my mentors, 

who have influenced much of how I approach my pastoral ministry here at Prince of 

Peace.  The first was Adrian Fortescue (1874-1923), an English priest. This incredible 

man held doctorates in moral theology, dogma, canon law, scripture and biblical lan-

guages.  He spoke numerous living and dead languages fluently, and traveled widely 

throughout the Middle East at a time in which for a Brit to do was an adventure indeed.  

Even though he was inclined to scholarly pursuits, and academia was his natural envi-

ronment, he was called to parish ministry. 

 

Father Fortescue was assigned to a new parish called St Hugh in Letchworth, a mining 

village.  He had to build the parish, and its church, from the ground up.  But his incredible knowledge of scrip-

ture, liturgy, music and art made it a unique parish.  In an age in which many English Catholics were lucky to 

have a quickly said Mass by a priest occasionally, Fortescue set about to make sure that his parishioners were 

able to participate in daily Masses celebrated with great care. He also taught Gregorian chant and Latin to his 

parishioners.  It was probably the only place in the world where miners and their children brought their chant 

books to Mass with them and sang High Mass and Vespers every Sunday and feast day. 

 

He is best known for a book called Ceremonies of the Roman Rite Described.  Until then, priests in the English 

speaking world had to deal with badly translated Italian books to learn how to pray the Mass.  Fortescue pro-

duced a book that has remained a classic, and even drew the diagrams for the book.  But he did so, not because 

he was actually all that interested in ritual minutiae.  In fact, he had very little patience for sacristy rats who ob-

sessed over such thing.  He wrote the book to get money for his parishioners, many of whom were poor, so he 

could help them.  Even though today his book is very well known among traditionalist Catholics, Fortescue him-

self was open to the theological and intellectual currents of his day.  For him, the priest’s job was to lead the 

people in authentic living prayer through the Church’s sacred rites, and to teach them not only to appreciate 

the treasures of the Church’s patrimony, but to be open to new ideas that were not inconsistent with them.    

 

Fortescue was only 49 when he died, but he left behind an incredible monument to Catholicism in England, 

providing a unique but rich parish liturgical and spiritual life that was free from sentimentalism and rigidity, and 

open to authentic Christian witness open to things ever ancient and ever new.       
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 Prince of Peace Community Calendar             

 8a Mass Lottie McCabe+(FCS) 

10a William Hartman+(FRT) 

12p EF Mass Cathy Barnett-L (FRT) 

 6p Mass For the People of the Parish (FCS) 

 7a Mass Fr Christopher Smith-L (FCS) 

12p EF Mass Catherine Mershon-L (FCS) 

 7p Novena 

 7a Mass Patti Waters+(FCS) 

12p EF Mass Nicholas Mershon-L (FRT) 

 6p Confirmation Rehearsal 

 7p Altar Server Practice (for Confirmation) 

 8.30a Mass Rev Jaime Gonzalez-L (FRT) 

 12p EF Mass Madelyn Mershon-L (FCS) 

  5p Confessions 

  6p First Communion Practice  

 7a Mass Anna Whitley+(FRT) 

12p EF Mass Jacob Sadowski-L (FCS) 

 7p Confirmation Mass (Bishop Guglielmone) 

 7a Mass Catherine Mellone+(FRT) 

12p EF Mass Fr Richard Tomlinson-L (FRT) 

All those serving our country, Gena Cunning-

ham, Lee Heap, Julie Mallory, Bridgitte Gun-

nells, Parker Longbottom, Wrenn Calcutt, Jim 

Bannister, Stephen Wiltberger, Lillie Nesbitt, 

Kevin Stainton, Doris Pratt, Ron Schichtel, 

Sarah Williams, Kenneth Price, Helen Pihok-

ker, Kevin McGavin, Bonita Love, Helen 

Schwartz, Joan Rohaley, Ed Smith,  Jackie 

Andrejack, Mike McGrady, June Monaghan, 

Beverly Ryan, Lois Smith, Bryan Warga, Leslie 

Ziminsky, Gerri Hillis, Dottie Sanda, Juliet 

Emanuel, Shannon Harkins, Ed Meister and 

Michael Sullivan.  

 

*We will leave names on the prayer list for 
two weeks; if you would like to keep your 
name or the name of a loved one on the 
list, please contact the Parish Office.  

 8a EF Mass Tracey Mershon-L (FRT) 

10a First Communion Mass (FCS)  

3.30p Confessions 

 5p Mass Elizabeth Murphy+(FCS) 

 8a Mass Beatrice Myers+(FCS) 

10a Mass Deceased Members of the Perone Family(FRT) 

12p EF Mass Rex Gwinn+(FRT) 

 6p Mass For the People of the Parish (FCS) 

At the Easter Vigil on Holy Saturday, we joyfully welcomed the following  

people into the Catholic Church: 

Our Catechumens:  

Stephanie Chasteen, Heather Owens, Gisela Sanchez, and James Schrouder   

Our Candidates:   

Andrew Benno-Dalton, Jasmine Clendenin, Roger Harman, Warren Pressley, 

Kirk Smith and Ella Tran 



 Happenings & Needs 

 

We’re thrilled you’re part of our parish family:  

Warren Pressley 

Join us in praying the novena (9 consecutive days)

to Our Lady of Fatima from 5-13 May by saying:   
 

Most Holy Virgin, who has deigned to come to Fatima to 

reveal to the three little shepherds the treasures of grac-

es hidden in the recitation of the Rosary, inspire our 

hearts with sincere love of this devotion. 
 

By meditation on the mysteries of our redemption that 

are recalled in your Rosary, may we gather the fruits 

contained therein and obtain the conversion of sinners, 

the conversion of Russia, the Peace of Christ for the 

world, and this favor that I so earnestly seek of you in 

this novena. 
 

[here mention your request] 
 

I ask this of you, for the greater glory of God, for your 

own honor and for the good of all people.  Amen. 
 

Say the Our Father (3 times), Hail Mary (3 times), and 

Glory Be (3 times). 

Our Guild of St. Thomas Aquinas seeks adorers for the 

following hours in need (*urgent needs): 
 

Tuesday, 8a, 9a* & 6p 

Wednesday, 2a*  

Thursday, 1p* & 8p 

Friday, 9a*, 4p & 6p* 

Saturday, 8p* and 10p 

Sunday, 9a 
 

Contact Lisa Buss at 864.508.7123 or  

adoration@princeofpeacetaylors.org with questions. 

A marriage can never be too good! Worldwide Marriage 

Encounter is designed to deepen and enrich the joys a 

couple share together, whether they have been married 

for only a short time, or for many years. Sign up early for 

an upcoming weekend getaway: 

23-25 June in Chapel Hill 

7-9 July in Greenville (St. Mary’s) 

or 13-15 October in Myrtle Beach  

Learn more at scmarriagematters.org. Call 803.810.9602 

or email applications@scmarriagematters.org to apply.  

St Rafka’s Pasta Dinner has been postponed until Septem-

ber. Please join them on 7 September in the newly reno-

vated Wickett Hall. 

To celebrate the 100 year anniver-

sary of the apparitions of Our Lady 

of Fatima, all are encouraged to par-

ticipate with our parish in the fol-

lowing:  
 

1. PRAY - A Novena to Our Lady 

of Fatima, 5-13 May.  
 

2. 1st SATURDAY MASS - Per 

Our Lady of Fatima's request, partic-

ipate in the celebration of Mass on 5 consecutive 1st 

Saturdays of a month.  
 

3. PLENARY INDULGENCE - Pope Francis has 

decided to grant a plenary indulgence to the pious faithful 

who visit with devotion a statue of Our Lady of Fatima 

solemnly exposed for public veneration during the days of 

the anniversary of the apparitions, the 13th of each 

month from May to October (2017), and there devoutly 

participate in some celebration or prayer in honor of the 

Virgin Mary.   

To obtain the plenary indulgence, the faithful must also 

fulfill the ordinary conditions: go to Confession and Com-

munion, be interiorly detached from sin, and pray for the 

intentions of the Holy Father, as well as pray an Our Fa-

ther, recite the Creed and invoke Our Lady of Fatima (i.e. 

ask for her help and intercession).  

POP will honor Our Lady of Fatima in the Adoration Chapel 

each of these days, offering you the opportunity for this indul-

gence.   
 

4. CONSECRATION - Participate in our parish 33-day 

Consecration to Jesus through Mary beginning September 

4, concluding on 7 October, Feast of Our Lady of the Ro-

sary and the 1st Saturday of October. (stay tuned for 

more information). 
 

5. EUCHARISTIC HOLY HOUR - Participate in a 

worldwide Holy Hour (children are encouraged to partic-

ipate with adults) before the Blessed Sacrament at Prince 

of Peace on the Feast of Our Lady of the Rosary, 7 Octo-

ber (stay tuned for more information). 
 

Learn about the three ways to obtain an indulgence for 

the 100-year Fatima anniversary by reading:  

http://bit.ly/2oV4xWB    

mailto:adoration@princeofpeacetaylors.org
mailto:applications@scmarriagematters.org


 Happenings & Needs  

art camp is available either 12-16 June or 19-23 June for 

students entering K5-8th grade with Marilyn Alber. Classes 

are 2 hours daily (Monday-Friday) and include demonstra-

tions along with individual instruction on different media, 

including pencil, charcoal, pastels, watercolor and acrylics. 

Fees are $160 for a week. Materials are provided. Classes 

will be on campus in the PAC-Art Room. Deadline for reg-

istration is Monday, 29 May. Forms are available at the 

school office. Questions? Contact Marilyn at  

mmalber@att.net 
 

dribble for destiny is 10-13 July for ages 6-13. Camp 

includes ball dribbling, passing, shooting, ball handling, con-

tests, daily devotions, videos, snacks and full court play. An 

awards ceremony is 13 July at 11a. Cost is $95 and in-

cludes a t-shirt or ball. Registration forms are in the parish 

office and on the website.  
 

vacation bible school is 23-28 July 2017. We are bring-

ing in Totus Tuus from the Diocese of Charlotte.  

 Grade school program runs Monday-Friday, 9a-2:30p 

(students bring bag lunches from home)   

 Junior and Senior High School program runs 

from  Sunday to Thursday, 7-9p.  
 

Cost is $20 per child, with a family maximum cost of $40. 

Please fill out registration forms as soon as possible. Regis-

tration opens to non-parishioners on 1 May. All registra-

tion forms are due no later than 9 June 2017. Please call 

Maria Barontini at 864.331.3919 for forms and additional 

information. 

All men of the parish and their friends are invited to join 

us for breakfast and fellowship on Thursday, 4 May. We 

gather at 8a at Bikas on Wade Hampton Blvd. For more 

information contact Tony Scachetti at 864.268.8563. 

The Ladies Lunch Bunch will meet on Tuesday, 9 May at 

11.30a at Acropolis on Pelham Rd. behind McDonalds. 

Please RSVP to Dorothea Jones at 864.268.3354. 

Parents desiring Baptism for their children must attend a 

Baptism Class. The next class is offered on Tuesday, 9 May 

at 6:30p in Croghan Hall Conference Room. Contact Gus 

Suarez 864.420.0497 to register or to inquire about future 

classes. 

During the months of January- March, 2017, SVDP has 

helped 194 families with utilities, food and cloth-

ing.  We  thank you, POP parishioners, for your gener-

osity in monetary donations and donations of grocery 

items which has enabled us to assist people in need.   

Spring is here and the weather is finally getting warmer. 

Celebrate by wearing a Prince of Peace t-shirt. We have 

a few orders waiting to be picked up! New orders are 

available by contacting Angela at 864.331.3903 or  

angela.calabro@princeofpeacetaylors.org. Suggested do-

nation for a shirt: $8! 

 

 

envelopes #670 $21,382 

loose cash $6,346 

electronic deposits #70 $7,862 

total for 16 april $35,590 

surplus/(shortfall) $10,590 

 weekly budget needed $25,000 

Holy Thursday $1,222 

donations to Society of St. Vincent de Paul $452 

CD’S are available in the narthex and 
cost $4 each or 3 for $10. Please put 
money in black box beside CD holder. 
suggested title:  Beyond Belief:  Follow-
ing Christ Today 
Fr. Mike Schmitz tackles some of the 
most difficult topics in the Church to-
day with humor, clarity, and theological 

truth. In this talk, he challenges us to not settle for medi-
ocrity and to allow Christ to change our lives. Fr. Mike 
goes on to explain that once we are changed by the love 

In your kindness, you are asked to pray for the re-

pose of the souls of Fr Tomlinson’s mother, Janet 

Tomlinson DeGrouchy and Jackie Wade’s father, 

parishioner, Romolo Russo. May God grant them 

eternal rest and may the Lord’s consolation be with 

their families. 

mailto:mmalber@charter.net
mailto:angela.calabro@princeofpeacetaylors.org


 Contacts & Resources 

Fr. Christopher Smith Pastor 864.268.4352 frsmith@princeofpeacetaylors.org 

Fr. Richard Tomlinson Parochial Vicar 864.268.4352 richard.tomlinson@princeofpeacetaylors.org 

Deacon Robert Smith Deacon 864.908.7047 dbcsmith@aol.com 

*see Deacon about annulments 

Chris Bourne Director of Administration & Finance 864.331.3908 businessmanager@princeofpeacetaylors.org 

Maria Rauch Parish Secretary 864.331.3901 maria.rauch@princeofpeacetaylors.org 

*see Maria R. about facility reservations and requesting Anointing of the Sick prior to surgery or when gravely ill 

Mark Pulley Bookkeeper 864.331.3907 bookkeeper@princeofpeacetaylors.org 

Angela Calabro Director of Catechesis & Evangelization 864.331.3903 angela.calabro@princeofpeacetaylors.org 

Maria Barontini Pastoral Associate for Children’s Catechesis 864.331.3919 maria.barontini@princeofpeacetaylors.org 

*see Maria B. about first confession and first communion 

Stephanie Lasitter 
Pastoral Associate for Youth Ministry  

& Family Life 
864.331.3905 stephanie.lasitter@princeofpeacetaylors.org 

*see Stephanie about confirmation and marriage prep (call at least 6 months in advanced of proposed wedding date) 

Alan Reed Director of Music 864.331.3904 alan.reed@princeofpeacetaylors.org 

Elizabeth Eger Organist 864.331.3906 elizabeth.eger@princeofpeacetaylors.org 

Lisa Buss Spiritual Direction  spiritualdirection@princeofpeacetaylors.org 

Dr. Michael Pennell Principal 864-331-2145  michael.pennell@popcatholicschool.org 

Jennifer Simpson Office Manager 864-331-3911  jennifer.simpson@popcatholicschool.org 

Basketball (all ages) Brandon Calhoun 864.423.6600  

Boy Scouts Marty Yigdall 864.423.6541  

Columbiettes Michelle Zimmerman 864.354.7321  

Communications Director Kylee Jean Heap 864.266.8843 communications@princeofpeacetaylors.org 

*see Kylee about social media, website, and photography  

Financial & Food Assistance  864.331.3937  

Foster Families   fostercloset@princeofpeacetaylors.org 

Knights of Columbus John Olson 864.354.5680  

Natural Family Planning Gus & Andrea Suarez 864.234.7415  

Respect Life Tanya Wersinger 864.979.1856 tanya.wersinger@gmail.com 

Visitors: Sick & Homebound Mark Thompson 864.630.0606  

Widows/Widowers Jean Casey 864.268.7554  

Young Adults (18-39)   lvgreenville@gmail.com 

    


